



CITY OF PACIFICA
OPEN SPACE & PARKLAND ADVISORY COMMITTEE
September 15, 2021, 6:00 – 7:30 P.M.
Virtual Meeting via Zoom Link
Action Minutes

In attendance was Chair Patton, Vice Chair Arnos, Shoemaker, Read, Durkee, Johnson, Arnos, Natesan, and Sullivan. No committee members were absent. Mayor Pro Tem Bier and Senior Planner Bonnie O'Connor were also present.

CALL TO ORDER: Chair Patton called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS:

Approval of Order of Agenda: Staff suggested moving Committee Communications up the agenda to meet Paul Durkee. Unanimously approved as amended.

Approval of Minutes of August 18, 2021: Chair Patton proposed an amendment. Unanimously approved as amended.

COMMITTEE COMMUNICATIONS: *Paul Durkee* provided an introduction to the Committee. *Sullivan* mentioned the September 25 Protect San Pedro Mountain meeting. *Arnos* mentioned it is international peace week.

PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS:

Oral Communications: *Christine Boles* discussed the trimming of trees at the Vista Mar Project site. She believes the work is not complying with CEQA and wants better oversight. *Summer Lee* discussed the trimming of trees at the Vista Mar Project.

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS:

1. **Update by GGNRA/GGNPC:** *Natalie Dayal* provided an update on the removal of the memorial at Mori Point on October 1, mentioned the fatality near Mori Point, and confirmed it was not on GGNRA land and there was a fire (0.1 acre) on Milagra Ridge on August 31. *Sullivan* checked in on GGNRA agreement regarding the dog waste trash at the Connemara trailhead.
2. **Update by City Council Liaison:** *Bier* provided an update regarding the coordination she is doing as “Mary” with other communities to learn about how they are dealing with parking. *Bier* is meeting with Caltrans to talk about the highway crossing at Fairway. FAQ sheets and workload information is available. *Sullivan, Patton* and *Arnos* mentioned suggestions related to divider, crosswalks, and animal crossings.

STAFF COMMUNICATIONS:

3. **Development project updates:** *O'Connor* provided updates on the release of the Hillside Preservation District and Development Process fact sheets, GGNRA letter regarding Mori Point, the potential for the return to in-person meetings, and the status of the 650 Cape Breton Dr. application. *Shoemaker* had concerns about the parking at the Police Department. *Arnos* added about concerns lighting at the police station and requested posting the GGNRA/Mori Point letters on the website. *Patton* asked if invitations could be provided to applicants and agreed that this question could be discussed further.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

- 4. Discuss planning for the proposed November 6, 2021 ribbon cutting event of Ahni Trail.** On Sept. 8 GGNRA, PHS, City staff, and *Sullivan, Johnson* and *Patton* met and developed an agenda for the day of events. *Patton* detailed the draft agenda. *Sullivan* mentioned that bikes are welcomed. PB&R staff is working on the posters.

- 5. Subcommittee to discuss study session request to City Council, identify objectives and goals of study session.** Subcommittee met twice since the last meeting. *Patton* provided a description of the baseline and discussed ideas from the subcommittee. Each subcommittee member provided input. *Sue Digre* commented on past practice, Connemara, the OSPAC meeting space, and the use of subcommittees. *Patton* identified that the subcommittee will be meeting again.

ADJOURNMENT *Patton* adjourned the meeting at 7:52pm